
 Safety, Law and Order Meeting 
29 September 2018 

Department of Illinois 

 Bloomington, IL 

 
 

 The meeting was called to order at 10 AM with a salute to the colors. 

 

  The meeting was attended by Charles Coffee 2nd Div., Ron Payne 3rd Div., Delmar Buske 4th Div. and 

Ricky Serrano of 1st Div., with David Harris 5th Div. being excused. 

 

 Also in attendance was S. A. Robert Matos who will be the ISP coordinator for next year.  

 

 Chairman Buske discussed the need to make adjustments to bring it in alignment with the National 

program that has been started. 

 

The name of our youth program will be changed to: Youth Cadet Law Enforcement Program. 

  

The age requirement will be changed from 14-16 to 15-17. 

 

o We are looking at a Cadet Class for 2019 of approximately 60 

 

o The school will be from June 23rd through June 28. 

 

o The school will be returning to the ISP Academy. 

 

 

 

 Commander Mike Carder and Senior Vice Roy Weber stopped by with greetings and offers of 

support. 

 

 Department Adjutant Marty stopped in and made a presentation on a 4 pillars pin celebrating 100 

years of service. The proceeds will be used to support the various youth programs. 

 

 The meeting was adjourned with a prayer at 11:30. 

 

                                                                                              

                                                                                          

                                                                       Submitted by Ron Payne 

                                                                       Vice Chairman Safety Law and Order 

 

 

 


